

## Republic of the Philippines OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION Regional Office III



CHEDRO-III MEMORANDUM

No. 105 , series of 2021

FOR

: ALL PRESIDENTS / HEADS OF HIGHER EDUCATION

INSTITUTIONS IN REGION III

ATTENTION: HEADS OF STUDENT AFFAIRS AND SERVICES / REGISTRAR'S

**DEPARTMENTS** 

SUBJECT : CHED CHAIRMAN J. PROSPERO E. DE VERA III

**GRADUATION MESSAGE TO THE CLASS OF 2021** 

DATE

: 28 July 2021

One year and a half into the CoViD-19 pandemic, the Commission on Higher Education (CHED) recognizes the resiliency and the flexibility of our higher education institutions (HEIs) to adapt and bring a sense of normalcy to a volatile, uncertain, complex and ambiguous situation by embracing and capitalizing on the opportunities that emerged from these trying times. Integrating technology in the HEI's operations has allowed for the continuity of teaching and learning which significantly benefitted students, faculty members and all members of the academic community. Hence, as the school term closes and HEIs prepare for the commencement exercises, the CHED, through Chairman J. Prospero "Popoy" E. De Vera III, salutes the Class of 2021 graduates who have equally persevered to complete their degrees despite the many challenges and limitations they faced.

Relative to this, the CHED is pleased to share with all HEIs and their stakeholders, the pre-recorded message of Chairman De Vera for the Graduating Class of 2021. HEIs are encouraged to play the video message, which may be downloaded from https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bPLj0LYN-5aM798wRm8Y1M3n0bki4OEQ/view, during the institution's virtual graduation ceremony.

Should there be any inquiries, the designated staff may directly coordinate with CHEDRO-Technical Division at telephone number (045)-402-66-59 or chedro3@ched.gov.ph.

For the HEIs' information and wide dissemination, please.

MARIA TERESITA MACANAS-SEMANA, PhD, CESO IV

Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Director IV